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Meeting of the Environment Strategic Policy Committee

2nd May 2007

Item 2

Progress Report on Sustainability 
The Committee noted the Report on Sustainability at its meeting held on the 7th February 2007.It was agreed that the Director of Roads and Transportation would be requested to consider the use of sustainable materials in the footpath programme currently in preparation.

The Director of Roads and Transportation has reported that recycled construction and demolition (C&D) waste is used in concrete in footpath construction at present. Concrete is bought from suppliers for use in the footpath programme. In addition rubber content – made from used tyres – was used as part of the hot road asphalt (HRA) used on road repairs.
Other matters;
Local Agenda 21

The inaugural meeting of the Local Agenda 21 Forum as part of the Sustainability Action outlined in the County Strategy Implementation Report is scheduled to be held on the 2nd May 2007 (Priority Action 22) –
 “To develop understanding and promote the organisational role in relation to environmental sustainability through the establishment of effective structures for collaboration across and between organisations, businesses, local communities and young people”.
The members of the Group are;
Councillor Tony Mc Dermott
Chair Environment Strategic Policy Council
Cecil Johnson


Clondalkin Partnership

Lelia Murphy



County Childcare Committee
Marjo Moneen


Tallaght Partnership
Marguerite Osborne

South Dublin County Tourism
Gerry Fitzgibbon


Community Department
Máire Ni Dhomhnaill

Environment Department
Update reports on progress will be reported to the Committee. 
Sustainable Fuel Project Update:

The Council’s Mechanical Section (within Environmental Services Department) is continuing to pursue a number of proposals in relation to sustainable energy use and is liaising with a number of other Local Authorities regarding the use of renewable energy sources for the Council fleet.  The following progress has been made

· A Parks Department vehicle has been converted to run on rapeseed oil and the performance of this vehicle will be closely monitored.  

· A bio-diesel diesel tank has been installed in Ballymount depot and this will be used to run approximately 20 vehicles from the Council’s fleet.

· The tender for the purchase of vehicles which was recently advertised will include a Ford Focus van which will run on bio-ethanol.  

· The technology in the use of renewable fuel in this regard is still developing and these initiatives will be closely monitored.

Fuel and emission tests will be carried out on all vehicles taking part in this initiative and the results will be compared with standard DERV engines. 

The Council has also established a working group to look at all aspects of energy usage and sustainability throughout the organisation.  It is expected that a report will be available at the next meeting of the SPC. 

In addition there are ongoing discussions with Airtricity to examine the possibility of switching to electricity from a renewable source.  
